Freedom of Information Act 2000
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.

You asked:

1. How many Regulation of Investigative Powers Act 2000 (RIPA) Applications were submitted by council staff in the 2017, 2018 and 2019?

2017: 2

2018: 3

2019: 0

2. How many council staff are currently trained to enable them to submit a Regulation of Investigative Powers Act 2000 (RIPA) Application? 

7 staff are trained and have the authority to represent the Council at the Magistrate’s court.

3. What was your training budget in 2017, 2018, 2019 for Regulation of Investigative Powers Act 2000 (RIPA) Training? 

There is no specific allocation of budget for RIPA training. Training budgets can be applied for centrally on a case by case basis.

4. Was any of your training budget made up by grants? If so, how much?

Not applicable.

5. What training courses did you commission in 2018/2019 on the topic of Regulation of Investigative Powers Act 2000 (RIPA)? 

a. How many sessions of each course did you commission?

b. What was the price per course?

 

c. Who delivered each course?

 

d. What was the method of delivery (e.g. face or face, online etc.)

 

No training courses were commissioned in 2018/2019. Some Council staff did however attend free courses presented by the National Anti-Fraud Network (NAFN) both face to face and online and the training was cascaded to all other relevant staff.

6. What is the name of the councils Monitoring Officer?

a. What are their contact details?

Lynn Wyeth, Head of Information Governance & Risk, 4th floor, City Hall, 115 Charles Street, Leicester, LE1 1FZ

7. What are the names of the councils Authorising Officers?

a. What are their contact details?

Kamal Adatia, City Barrister & Head of Standards, 3rd floor, City Hall, 115 Charles Street, Leicester, LE1 1FZ
John Leach, Director of Neighbourhood & Environmental Services, 3rd floor, City Hall, 115 Charles Street, Leicester, LE1 1FZ
Alison Greenhill, Director of Finance, 3rd floor, City Hall, 115 Charles Street, Leicester, LE1 1FZ

8. When was your last inspection from the Investigatory Powers Commissioner’s Office? 

March 2019

9. When is your next inspection from the Investigatory Powers Commissioner’s Office?

This is not yet known therefore, therefore this letter acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000. In accordance with section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance and Risk
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
4th Floor City Hall

115 Charles Street

Leicester  
LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

